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November 19, 2009

Nancy Pace

National Customer Service Manager, Passport Services

U.S. Dept. of State, SA-29

2100 Pennsylvania Ave., NW,

U.S.A., Washington, DC 20037

CA/PPT/FO/CS – 3rd Floor

Dear Ms. Pace,

I am in receipt of your letter dated November 12, 2009 (attached) regarding my September 1, 2009 request (attached) that the current execution fee for passport acceptance agencies be reviewed.

You stated in your letter, “Prior to the 2008 change in execution fee, from $30 to $25, a Cost of Service Study was conducted to evaluate the domestic cost of accepting a passport application.  This study indicated the $25 execution fee covered the costs associated with acceptance and allowed for future growth in associated costs.” As a passport acceptance agency, I’m certain that your department would have had to gather my costs at that time in order to conduct your study. Yet, I have no recollection of participating in such a study. In fact, I sent a letter in May 2006 protesting the proposed reduction. Under the Public Records Act, I request that you send me a copy of the Cost of Service Study you conducted in order to lower the passport execution fee from $30 to $25. 

I urge the Department of State, under the new leadership of Secretary of State Hillary Rodham Clinton, to conduct a new Cost of Service Study rather than rely on the data collected from the former administration. I have heard from several California counties who have concurred that their costs exceed the $25 execution fee, and I am aware of other counties in the nation who are experiencing similar problems. 
Thank you again for your letter. I ask that you forward your Cost of Service Study within 10 days of receipt of this letter. I look forward to continuing to work with you to establish a passport execution fee that covers the costs of counties providing this vital service. 
Sincerely,

Gail L. Pellerin

County Clerk

cc: 
Michael Silva, Customer Service Manager, San Francisco


Congressmember Anna Eschoo

Congressmember Sam Farr

U.S. Senator Dianne Feinstein

U.S. Barbara Boxer

� EMBED WP7Doc  ���





�





� EMBED TextArt7.Document  ���





COUNTY CLERK / ELECTIONS


701 OCEAN STREET, ROOM 210, SANTA CRUZ, CA  95060-4076
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